DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 11th September 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllrs. Coates-Smith (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith, and 3 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
09.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies were received from Dist Cllr Slater. 
09.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
09.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed. 


2. The village pump and sign sites have been cleared. The telephone box on Coronation Square has been cleaned but no reply from SCDC re adoption to date. The last coffee morning raised £147 for the air ambulance. Brambles covering the footpaths between the Garage and Lymballs Lane are again bad Clerk to contact Highways.

3. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the extraordinary meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed.


4. There were no matter arising from these minutes.
09.04
PLANNING

1. Emmerdale Farm – Wind turbines.  Moved to rear of house as requested.

2. Mill Hill Farm Westleton Rd. 2 Wind turbines – No objection.

3. Darsham Methodist Chapel – Change of use to dwelling – No objection.
4. 28 Stone Cott, High St, Thorington – Extensions. Application considered due to proximity to Darsham boundary. Clerk to respond that Cllrs had concerns about the size, design and materials used. Overall it was too big for the site.
09.05
FINANCE 

1. Cllrs were provided with a written financial update which was approved.

2. Payment of £272.21 for Parish Council Insurance was approved.


3. Agreed to raise Allotment rents to £15 from October 2013.
09.06
 Complaints have been received from allotment holders re the weeds on the farmed section . Cllr Smith to speak to the tenant re the situation.
09.07
The Chairman stated that he felt the decisions made at the extraordinary meeting for development on the south side of The Street were in conflict with policy made by previous councils. This stated that its preferred option was for gentle development of the north side of The Street. He then produced proposals from Mr and Mrs Bloomfield for possible developments on the north side of  The Street and also along Priory lane with a letter requesting the councils opinions.

After a full discussion it was agreed by a majority of the council that the council should declare no preference on location for development, but should considerer each formal application as they arise. The council would wish to see Local Needs Housing in preference to Affordable Housing and would like to see some inclusion of a new village hall in any proposal.
09.08
The Darsham Conservation Area appraisal has been completed and a copy is included in the pass round. 
09.09
The Clerk and Cllr Reeve expressed concern that council notices on the Granary notice board were often covered  and sometimes removed by people other than councillors and suggested that a lock be fitted .Some Cllrs felt that this was wrong and all notices should be encouraged. A vote was held and by a majority of 5 in favour and 4 against a lock will be fitted.
09.10
PROGRESS REPORTS

Cllr Loveridge reported that the footpath sign on the diagonal path between The Street and the A12 has yet to be replaced.

Cllr Reeves gave an update on the dealings by the VH Committee with all proposed developers. The 100 club has now been reorganised and the floor in the main hall re-sealed. 
09.11
CORRESPONDENCE. 

1. Notification received that BDO will be this councils auditor for the next 5 years .


2. EDF Energy are looking into repairs for the fence at Church Corner, but these are unlikely as the inner fence is sound.

09.12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Alexander noted that the hedge on the narrow strip in Low Rd owned by Darsham House was protruding into the road. Clerk to write to owner.
Legal situation re hedging to be obtained from Highways Dept so landowners could be made aware.
Complaints had been received re the number of rats wild in the village, this is however due to current weather conditions and bird feeding.

09.13
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 9th October 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.20 pm.
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